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I want to take this time to thank all of our families 
who have supported various 
events at KBES this past 
month.  Your attendance at 
Family Math Night, our 
Remembrance Day Assembly, 
Halloween Parade, PAC 
Meetings and Volleyball games 
have been very much 
appreciated!  Thanks so much for supporting KBES 
and all of our students.  In addition to our families, I 
want to recognize our students’ enthusiasm and 
willingness to participate in School Events both 
within and outside the school day.  Finally, I want to 
recognize and acknowledge the staff of KBES for 
going above and beyond in providing a rich number 
of opportunities for our students and families! 
 
Student and staff safety are paramount at KBES.  To 
this point we have practiced fire drills 4 times and 
participated in an earthquake drill.  Throughout the 
remainder of the school year we will have 2 more 
practice fire drills, as well as, 2 lock down drills.  We 
ask that you continue to assist us with safety at 
KBES by:   

- Calling our Safe Arrival Line at 250-434-3083 
if your child is going to be absent or late for 
school 

- Keeping your contact information (phone #s, 
emergency contacts) up-to-date with the 
office 

- Notifying the school of medical and legal 
alerts 

- Signing students in and out of the school if 
they are arriving late or leaving early and 

- Signing in if you are volunteering in your 
child’s classroom, participating in 1:1 
Reading or working with our PAC. 

 
Thanks so much for your continued support in 
keeping KBES a safe learning environment for all! 
����
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Wood, Principal 
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Typically our Term1 Report Cards would have gone 
home or be in the process of going home within the 
next few days.  For this school year, Term 1 Report 
Cards will not be sent home until Thursday, 
December 17th.  This delay 
is to afford teachers 
additional time as they are 
using a new Report Card 
program.  Please do not 
hesitate to contact your 
child’s teacher, at any time, 
if you have social/emotional 
or academic concerns or just want to know how your 
child is progressing. 
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Please be mindful that Monday, December 7th is a 
non-instructional day.   

 
Parents, please be aware that two additional Non-
Instructional Days have been set.  They are:  Friday, 
January 22 nd and Monday, April 4 th. 
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Our boot racks are now out for students and staff to 
place their wet outdoor 
footwear on.  Our goal is 
to keep our hallways dry 
and safe, and by such we 
ask parents and guests 
to also remove their wet 
outdoor footwear at the 
doors.  Please ensure 
your child has both 
indoor and outdoor 
footwear, as well as, warm coats, mitts and hats.  
Labelling your child’s clothing with a permanent 
marker helps eliminate students accidentally 
wearing another student’s identical item of footwear 
and clothing home.  Students should now be arriving 
each day with winter clothing! 
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Our annual Christmas Concert will take place on 
Wednesday, December 16 th at 1:15 and 7:00 pm.   
As there is limited seating in our gym, we are asking 
that family and friends attend only one performance.   
As many families as possible who can attend the 
afternoon concert are encouraged to do so, in order 
for parents who work during the day to attend the 
evening performance. 
 
To accommodate all of our guests, each student 
will receive two tickets for family members .  The 
tickets will be colour-coded for either the 
afternoon or evening performance and will need 
to be presented at the door for entrance .  This is 
the third year that KBES will be issuing tickets for 
attendance at our Christmas Concerts. 
 
The Christmas Concert Ticket Process is as follows:  
On Monday, November 30 th, a ticket form will be 
sent home with each child.  Parents are to:  

- complete one form / family 
- indicate # of tickets requested 
- indicate afternoon or evening concert 
- indicate number of additional tickets being 

requested (Please note you will be placed on 
a wait list, with tickets being awarded on a 
“first come – first served” basis.) 

 
On Tuesday, December 8 th all ticket forms must be 
returned to KBES. 
Concert Tickets will be sent home with students on 
Monday, December 14 th.   
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The Grade 6’s will be hosting a 
Bake Sale at the Christmas 
Concert this year.  Plates of 
assorted baked goodies will be 
sold for $5.00 each.  The 
proceeds from this bake sale will 
go towards the Grade 6 Year-
end celebration! 
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KBES has a lost and found box of items that belong 
to students.  If your child is missing some clothing 
items please take the time to look in our Lost and 
Found Box located outside the library.  All students 
are asked to keep special and valuable items at 
home, as the school cannot be responsible if they go 
missing. 
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Parent Volunteers are always 
welcome at KBES.  If you have 
extra time throughout the week or 
month and are looking for an 
extremely rewarding way to spend 
it, you may want to consider volunteering in your 
child’s classroom.  You may contact your child’s 
classroom teacher and they can work with your 
schedule and plan for a meaningful way for you to 
volunteer.  You may also consider becoming an 
active PAC parent and assisting our PAC in any 
number of their initiatives in supporting our students 
and school.  If you are interested in being a One to 
One Reader, please contact Ms. Mabee and she can 
provide you with further information as to training 
sessions and times (days and hours) that are 
available.  A special thank you to all of our current 
KBES Parent Volunteers!  
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If at any time during the school year you want to join 
your child while they eat their lunch, you are 
welcome to do so in the library or in the Adirondack 
chairs outside the library.  It will be important to sign 
in and out with the office, as well as notify your 
child’s teacher.  If you are taking your child out to 
lunch, please remember to notify your child’s 
teacher and again sign them out and in at the office.  
Students are not able to leave the school grounds at 
lunchtime, unless we have permission from parents. 
   

 
All Grade 4 & 5 students across Canada are 
provided an opportunity to purchase a Snow Pass 
for $29.95.   This Snow Pass allows them to ski or 
snowboard 3 times at a number of Ski Hills including 
Sun Peaks & Harper Mountain.  All Grade 4 & 5 
KBES were given a Snow Pass Brochure.  If your 
child did not bring their information home, there are 
a handful left in the office or you may go online at 
www.snowpass.ca  
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KBES is pleased to be able to host another Parent-
Child Mother Goose 
Program again this year.  
Parent-Child Mother Goose 
is an hour long, weekly 
program (January 15 – 
March 11 @ 9:00 am) that 
includes:  songs, stories, 
rhymes that focus on language and social 
development.  If you are interested in attending 
these free sessions, please register at 
www.eventbrite.ca  If for some reason the event is 
full, please contact Mrs. Wood in the school office. 
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Regular and on-time attendance at school is very 
important.  Not only does regular and on-time 
attendance have a significant impact on student 
achievement, it also enhances students’ sense of 
belonging and community.  Attendance and on-time 
arrival also helps eliminate students’ sense of being 
overwhelmed.  If you need assistance with getting 
your children to school regularly and on-time, please 
do not hesitate to contact Mrs. Wood in the office. 
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The Meals Menu will be available for students on 
Tuesday, December 8th.  Please be mindful that all 
orders are required back in the office on Tuesday, 
December 15th.  
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Please continue to do your part and check your 
child/ren’s heads on a weekly basis.  If you discover 
nits or lice, proper treatment and notifying the school 
is very much appreciated as we want to ensure other 
families are being equally diligent.  Thanks so much 
for your assistance with this.  For more information 
on head lice, how it spreads and how to treat it, 
please visit the following Interior Health websites:  
http://www.healthlinkbc.ca/healthfiles/hfile06.stm 
http://www.interiorhealth.ca/YourHealth/SchoolHeal
th/HeadLice/Pages/default.aspx  
 

 

 
 
Our PAC continues to work diligently for our students 
and school.  Their diverse service to KBES is very 
much appreciated.  All parents/guardians who have 
children attending KBES are considered to be part 
of our PAC and as such are welcome to attend any 
and all monthly PAC meetings. 
 
Our next PAC meeting is scheduled for 
Wednesday, December 9 @ 8:45 .   
 

Poinsettia Orders are Due:  
November 30 th! 
 
Pizza Orders are Due:  
December 1 st!   
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Our annual PAC Holiday Gift Shop will be open for 
students to purchase Christmas gifts from 
Wednesday, December 2nd to noon on Friday, 
December 4th.  This has become a tradition at KBES!  
Parent volunteers will be available to help children 
select gifts within limits that you establish for them. 
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Our PAC will once again be hosting their reverse 
bottle drive fundraiser the first week of January.  
Please save your bottles and donate them to our 
PAC! 
 



 

 

 

 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
November 30 1  2 3 4 

·  PAC Poinsettia Orders 
due 

·  Christmas Concert 
ticket order forms go 
home 

·  Pizza Orders due (no 
late orders will be 
accepted) 

·  Skating:  Sears & 
Gottfriedson (1:00) 

·  After School Art 
Program (2:30 – 4:30) 

·  Pizza Day (PAC) 

7 8 9 10 11 
 ·  Christmas Concert 

ticket order forms due 
to office 

·  PAC Meeting:   8:30 
am in the staffroom 

·  Skating: Sears & 
Gottfriedson (1:00) 

 ·  Mr. Covaceuszach / 
Mrs. Hallett & Mrs. 
Kelly’s classes:  
Science Fair 

14 15 16 17 18 
·  Christmas Concert 

Tickets sent home 
 ·  Christmas Concert:    

1:15 pm and 7:00 pm 
·  First Term Report 

Cards sent home 
·  January Newsletter 

posted to website 

·  Last Day of School 
before Christmas Break 

·  PAC Reverse Bottle 
Drive begins 
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